STATEMENT BY ZIMBABWE ON THE OCCASION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF THE PEOPLE’S REPUBLIC OF BANGLADESH: 14 MAY 2018 

Thank you Mr President,
 
My delegation welcomes and thanks the delegation of the People’s Republic of Bangladesh for their national report, which outlines the status of the implementation of the recommendations from the country’s second cycle review as well as best practices with regard to the overall promotion and protection of human rights.

During the period under review, Bangladesh undertook a number of legislative, policy and administrative measures aimed at strengthening the promotion and protection of human rights for all. Some of the laws that were enacted include: the Protection of the Rights of Persons with Disabilities Act, National Food Security Act, Children Act and the Child Marriage Restraint Act. 

In an effort to ensure the realisation of economic, social and cultural rights, the Government of Bangladesh has integrated the Sustainable Development Goals into its seventh Five-Year Plan (2016-2021) in the spirit of “whole of society” approach. Some of the Plan’s objectives are to provide primary health care and emergency health facilities for all on an equitable basis and compulsory primary education.

It is recommended that Bangladesh:
· Continues to implement measures aimed at strengthening the National Human Rights Commission; and

· Incorporates provisions of international human rights instruments to which it is a party into its domestic legislation.

I thank you, Mr President.
